
 

 

 

 

THE TOTTERIDGE ACADEMY UNIFORM POLICY 2023 – 24 

The Totteridge Academy uniform can be purchased from Uniform4Kids in Mill Hill. 

For a break down of the uniform list and pricing please see Appendix 1.  

Compulsory Items:  

Students must have the following items: 

• The Totteridge Academy school blazer 

• The school tie (there are separate ones for KS3 and KS4) 

• The Totteridge Academy school skirt embroidered with the school logo 

• House Polo Shirt (for student PE kit) 

• Black shorts with the white stripe (for student PE kit) or plain black tracksuit bottoms 

(no logo) 

• Black school shoes  

Optional Items: 

• School jumper with the logo (students are not permitted to wear plain black jumpers 

as a replacement) 

Items allowed/not allowed in school: 

 

Permitted: Not permitted: 

Piercings; however, students are not 
permitted to wear hoop earrings or bull 
rings on the nose. 

Hoodies or zipped jumpers. If they are 
worn, they will be confiscated and returned 
at the end of the day. 

Hairy dye. Leggings as a replacement for school 
trousers or tights 
 

If wearing black tights, black socks are 
allowed on top (but not white or any other 
colour). 

Coloured or acrylic names. This includes 
nude colours. 

 Wearing trainers as a replacement of school 
shoes. 

 

 

 

 



 

What happens if there is incorrect uniform: 

• If a student has forgotten a blazer or their school shoes at home, parents will be 

contacted, and students will be asked to return home to collect their uniform and 

then return to school. 

• If a student has nail colour, they will be asked to remove it at student services (if it’s 

normal paint). If a student has acrylics, parents will be contacted and a time for when 

they will be removed will be agreed. 

• If a student has broken their shoes and parents/carers have ordered a replacement, 

the school can lend students a pair from our supply until their purchase has arrived. 

If we do not have their size, their Director of Learning will authorise black trainers. 

• If a student has broken their shoes and parents/carers are unable to buy a 

replacement immediately, please contact your child’s Director of Learning for further 

support/guidance. 
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